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T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

KATHLEEN B. CUDAHY, DIRECTOR

COMMITTEE ON PARKS, RECREATION, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

COUNCIL MEMBER WENDELL FOSTER, CHAIRMAN

MAY 25, 2000
INT. NO. 738
BY: Council Members McCaffrey, DiBrienza, Koslowitz, Sabini and Golden; also Council Members Leffler, O’Donovan and Robles

TITLE:
In relation to a park name, Joe Sabba Park, and a plaza name, Veterans Memorial Plaza, Borough of Queens.

INTENT:
This proposed local law would re-name Veterans Memorial Park as Joe Sabba Park and designate the existing veterans memorial within the park as Veterans Memorial Plaza.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:



The following biographical information was provided by the Sunnyside Chamber of Commerce and by the Sabba family.



Joseph (“Joe”) Sabba was born on August 28, 1916.  He attended school through the seventh grade when he went to work for Burt Heller in Brooklyn selling newspapers on the subway.  During World War II, he served in the Army Air Corps as a tailgunner.  Discharged in 1945, he was married on February 8, 1946 to Sylvia with whom he had three children, Buster, Elaine Hitner and Evelyn Sabba, and six grandchildren, Jason, Shari, Michelle, Sherilyn, Gregory and Marc.



In 1946, Joe Sabba bought a partnership in the Woodside Herald beginning a lengthy career of community involvement.  He was the originator and chairman for over 25 years of the Sunnyside Flag Day Parade and was the founder and chairman of the Sunnyside Drum and Bugle Corps.  Joe Sabba was also a member of the Board of Directors and Past President of the Sunnyside Kiwanis Club as well as of the Sunnyside Chamber of Commerce.  



Joe Sabba was a member of the American Legion, the Veterans of Foreign Wars, the New York Publishers Association, the Knights of Pythias, the Newspaper Reporters Association of New York City, the New York Press Club, the Veteran Boxers Association, Ring 8 and the Order of Ahepo.  



Among the many honors and awards he received for his years of community service, Joe Sabba was honored as the founder of the Sunnyside Drum and Bugle Corps in 1997, on the Corps’ 21st anniversary, with the creation of The Joseph Sabba College Scholarship Incentive Award.  



Joe Sabba died on May 26, 1999.



Queens Community Board No. 2 supports enactment of this legislation.
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